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July 12
Guild Meeting
Meeting called to order
10:00
Business Meeting
Adjourn 10:40
Announcements
10:40
Door Prizes
Bring and Brag 10:50
Guiid Services 110
Program 11:30
KathyKansier”
Whatever was that

Judge Thinking?"

Friday workshop
Saturday work-
shop details page 2

Upcoming
Programs

August -Janet
Runkle - Tri-
chem Fabric
Paints

Sept.- Jackie
Robinson
Oct. - Debra
Perkins

President'’s Letter

it was certainly thriiling to watch "Bring and Brag” at
our June meeting. Our members showed exciting quilt
after quilt.....followed time after time with the state-
ment "This is for the auction.” Terri Ryan was getting
concerned that we would have our shortest auction in
history....but, as usual, you came through. By the time
you read this the auction will be over.....successfully I'm
sure. Thank to everyone who contributed items and
hours to this annual event.

| was also pleased to see the line-up of people signing up
as volunteers for our quilt show. [t takes lots of people
to run a show the size of ours and again you are rising
to the challenge. We of course can never have too
many volunteers! So, if you haven't signed up, you can
get on the list at the July meeting, or contact Janet
Miller to let her know of your availability.

Advance tickets and show pins are available also. Janet
has tickets and | have pins. Both willi be on sale at the
July meeting.

Entry blanks are in the newsletter, on the web site, and
will be at the July meeting. We have extended the entry
deadline to August 9 (our meeting date).

We also would like more entries in our special exhibit
that we are calling "My Mother'’s Quilt.” These are to
be quilts that have been important in your life and that
may have influenced you as a quilter. Despite the title
we'll take quilts made by someone other than your
mother!!!!

Finally, mark Thursday, October 2 on your calendar.
Our Awards Ceremony will be held at 5 pm that day at
the Live Oak Civic Center. Not only will you find out
who won ribbons, but you can enjoy refreshments and a

FREE show preview.

Larry
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JUIy Pr‘ogr‘am — July’s guest will be Kathy Kansier. Born and raised in

Wisconsin, Kathy's mother taught her simple embroidery stitches when she was 5.

This was the beginning of her lifelong interest in all facets of sewing. She later devel-
oped an interest in antiques. This, along with her friendship with the Wisconsin

Amish, sparked a love for quilts. As an avid quiltmaker, Kathy enjoys all types of

quiltmaking techniques. Her quilts have won many awards and have been displayed
nationally. She specializes in hand appliqué, three dimensional appliqué, and crazy
quilte.
Friday, the 11*
Workshop “Grand Finales.” Border designs, mitering, bindings, prairie points, scallops,
labels, hanging sleeves, tabs.
[$25, 9:50am — 4:30pm, Cavender Buick, I-10 @ UTSA Blvd.]

Saturday Program: “Whatever Was That Judge Thinking?” Have you

ever won dered why one quilt wins over another? Kathy shares the process of quilt show

judging, what judges look for and why they make the decisions they do. Kathy shares
easy tips to help you make award-winning quilts.

Saturday, the 127

Workshop “Yictorian Crazy Quilt Stitches.” Create a sampler block of embroidery,
silk ribbon and beading stitches.
[$25, 1:00pm — 4:00pm, Trinity United Methodist Church]
There are still a few openings in our July workshops. To register, please contact Holly
Nelson at ©96-7108 or via e-mail at mhnel@earthlinknet . Scheduled for July are the
following (check the GSAQG web site for additional details):

September Workshops — Registration for Jackie Robinson’s workshops will begin at the
July guild meeting. Class sizes are limited, so sign up early. Both workshops will be at Trinity
United Methodist Church. (For samples of the workshop quilts, check the GSAQG website at
hitp//www.sanantoniogilt.org/september htm )

Friday workshop — “Frank Lloyd Wright’s Tree of Life.” Based on art glass designed
by Mr. Wright, explore the use of strata sets and diagonal cuts to create this design from the
Darwin D. Martin House in Buffalo, NY. This workshop is NOT difficult, and it has an art-y
flair, s0 satisfies the desire for an art quilt in a traditional quilter. Advanced beginners and
intermediate quilters (not for a new quilter). [$35, 9:30am — 4:30pm]

Saturday workshop — "Strip and Slash.” A new concept in piecing. There are abso-
lutely NO half-square triangles made for these quilts, but you certainly do get them. A pro-
cess AND product workshop. All levels. ** $10 materials fee, and Jackie provides ALL the cut
strips for this workshop. [$25, 1:00pm — 4:00pm]

The Frograms Calendar is up an running on our web sitel Check out the upcoming schedule
at http://www.sanantonioquilt.orq/calendar_of events.htm .
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Minutes of Board Meeting
June 9, 2003
Members Present: Larry Beauchamp, Jo Chittenden, Candace Tull, Holly Nelson, Karen Nanos, Janet Miller,
Mary Ruth Flores, Sharan McCall.
The meeting was called to order by Larry Beauchamp. The minutes were approved as published.
Treasurera€™s Report: Karen Nanos
Operating Fund: $15,058.97 Reserve Fund: $45,651.74 Total: $60,710.71
President: New guild pin designs, which have been submitted, were shown and discussed. It was decided to

present all four submissions at the meeting on Saturday.

KLRN TV has requested that we participate in their July 26!" Pledge Drive in various ways. The time will be
12:00 until 2:00. They will need sixteen people to man the phones and will need quilts to show. Holly volunteered
to coordinate the project and Candace will be the speaker.

Janet Miller (for De Leclair), talked about the raffle quilt for 2005. It will be a Jacobean Quilt and permission has
been obtained from Pat Campbell to use her patterns. The background fabric has already been donated by Ethel

DuBois and Dott Drapeau of Lewiston, Maine.
Mary Ruth Flores explained that there had been a fire in the storage facility near the GSAQG storage area but we

sustained no damage.

Saturdaya€™s program will be presented by Las Colchas. There will be two workshops.
New Business: Janet will host the Board Meeting in July.

Meeting was adjourned.

Sharan E. McCall, Secretary Ak B a4 (s
S o H
hhh Tt 2 ))))

| MEMBERSHIP INFORMATION NEWSLETTER INPUT
¥ If you joined the guild after May 2000 your 2 2
: dues are due on the anniversary of your DEADLINE: M|dn|ght Monday,
m| joining. If you joined prior to that date your July14 (the Monday after Guild Meet-
: membership is due now. Check your News- ing)
a| letter mailing label for the current expiration email to idatys312@aol.com is preferred
~ of your membership. Send your check with Or mail to Ida Blankenship, 5218 Sagail Pl.
SASE to: : 4 4
- Gloria Hammond San Antonio, TX 78249 2210-690-0828
] 12226 Lone Shadow Trail
n San Antonio, TX 78233-2802
2| REGULAR DUES $20 SENIOR (over 65) $15
m| For further information call 695-8737
.
NEWSLETTER ADVERTISING s :
: -| Featherweight Singer FORSALE
: Full Page Ad 60.00 | Perfect working order.
- 1/2 page Ad 30.00 1| Gail Baker  830-625-2923
- (Horizontal - 7 x 4 3/4 +| “Ilive between New Braunfels and San Marcos.”
. Vertical - 3 3/8 x 9 1/2) 1| Please call for me to arrange to show you the ma-
: 1/4 page Ad 1500 = 1% hine 5450
: Business Card (2 x 3 1/2) 10.00 -
- Full page Insert 70.00
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Our guest for June’s program was Donna
Gates who gave us the story and the creative
steps behind her stunning Texas Wildflower Quilt.
Originally made for her sister to reflect her study
of botany, the quilt incorporates “anatomically
correct” representations of the wildflowers found
throughout our state. Donna started with a
comprehensive book on the flowers, collected and
dried many samples, then began the large task of
finding the fabrics that matched the actual colors
found in the flowers. What made the quilt sparkle
are the “extras” she incorporated into each flower,
using embroidery, crayons and fabric pens to catch
just the right detail. A project three years in the
making, it is truly a work of art.

For those of you who were unfortunate
enough to miss Donna’s presentation, you can see
a picture of it at Las Colchas’ web site (http://
www.lascolchas com/texas htm). If you're inter-
ested in starting your own ode to Texas, patterns
and kits are available at Las Colchas.
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% * Seventh Heaven Quilt Shop?'r

* Foll service goitt sbop siece 1490 MK

* M Authorived i ger/Ehna Deater July 26 Apple Festival Quilt Show,

* Medina, Texas Contact Betty Brister,
(830) 460-7313.

Dixie Bradbury - Shelby Bonner

, Owners October 3-5 “Deep in the Heart”
R Live Oak Center, San Antonio, TX.
e * Details on other pages of this epistle.
Page's Inc. (I):ct.t2.9-iniIN0\;. 1-2T XIQA Quilt
6700 North New Braunfels R

San Antonia, TX 78200 k. A
(27140 822-9980 * i:\ ‘.-V

93

E-mail: quis@seventhheavenquilts.com

R ¢
www.seventhheavenguilis.com A V$
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May/June Update: Quilt Blocks from Japan Project

As of June 14™", the number of quilts
in our “Reflections on 2-11” quilt co
llection has increased again. However
, we have an intriguing mystery on

our hands. We do not know who com
pleted this 9 patch quilt that appeared
today.

Can you help us solve this mystery?

Since our April meeting, both
Ethyl Howey and Barbara Wofford
have also completed and turned in
their quilt tops. Thank you!

Charlotte Keener has volunteered to quilt
Ethyl Howey’s beautiful quilt top. If you and
a friend would like to back, bind and quilt
Barbara Wofford’s four patch quilt top,
please give us a call. (Have you decided on
names for your quilts yet, Ethyl and Bar-
bara?) We also want to thank Ethyl Howey
for donating a bag full of batting to our
project. So, let us know if you need batting
to finish your quilt top.

We are also pleased to announce that
Sharan McCall selected a baggie of
quilt blocks from the basket today. If
you would like to sign up to make a quilt &8
with any of the blocks remaining in the
basket, please contact Barbara
(gilstad@texas.net). A group of us are §
planning on meeting for lunch in August §
to add sleeves and labels to the fin-
ished quilts. If you would like to join us
and lend a helping hand, watch for the
date, time and place where we will be
meeting in the next newsletter.
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Minutes of General Meeting
June 14, 2003

President: Larry Beauchamp called the meeting to order. The minutes were approved as printed.

Treasurer’s Report: Karen Nanos
Operating Fund: $15,058.97  Reserve Fund: $45,651.74 Total: $60,710.71

Drawings for the new Guild pin are on display. Members were asked to please vote for one today.
New pins for this year's Quilt Show are available for sale. They are $5.00 each.

Life member, Sherry Allred, received a complimentary ticket and pin for the upcoming show. It was pre-
sented by Larry Beauchamp.

President Pro Tem: Janet spoke about the Quilt Show which will be held at the Live Oak Civic Center in
Universal City on 3, 4 and 5 October. Volunteers are needed on 30 September to help with check-in and
hanging of quilts; on 1 and 2 October during judging; and also to work 2 hour shifts during the show.
Advance tickets are on sale for $5.00 each. It will be $6.00 at the door.

Terry Ryan, Auction Chairman, encouraged members to donate items for the Auction. She also re-
quested volunteers to help.

Newsletter: Ida brought the new directory inserts today. They are labeled and ready to be picked up.
Please review the information for accuracy. To make corrections, contact Ida.

Programs: Holly stated that KLRN TV has requested our participation in their Pledge Drive on July 26™.
They have requested 16 volunteers to answer phones. They would also like to show some quilts on TV.
If you would like to help or would be willing to loan a quilt, please contact Candace Tull.

Outreach: Debra Pavelka, Bright Hopes Chairman, said there will be a “kit making session” on June 27"

at Hope Lutheran Church. The purpose is to get materials cut in order to have kits ready so members
can check them out and make the quilts that we donate each month. The time will be 9am until 1 pm.

There were 93 members and 5 guests.
Meeting Adjourned

Sharan E. McCall, Secretary

SN EB KBRS WL
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 GUILD BUS TO HOUSTON
e INTERNATIONAL QUILT SHOW

Issue 7

Plan now to join GSAQG members on the chartered bus to Houston.
Sat. November 1. George Brown Convention Center. They have lots of fun!

Barbara Wofford is our leader/ coordinator.  $40 includes transportaion,
entrance, snacks, box supper, driiver’s tip, misc., and gift bag. Call her if
you need more details.

Reservation is with payment by September 1, or when all the seats are filled.
Cancellations after Sept. 1 will be refunded only if someone takes your place.

Send this section to Barbara Wofford, 1551 Yosemite Oaks Cr., San Antonio, TX 782133 525-8410

Make check payable to Bara Wofford.
Name Phone

Address

Contact Person for emergency Phone
Dr. Name & phone
Any other medical instructions.

SUNSHINE AND SHADOWS
Valerie Arcement

Our sympathy and prayers go to Amy Cottrell
who lost her Mother on May 24.
" She was 94 years old.

Yl
Susan Johnson requests our prayers as she s A S

has a second knee replacement surgery on July
16. Her previous knee replacement is dislodging

itself and needs repair.

‘L
4
4
4
N

Ledenham Sewing Machine Co.
QU/L T- /N Sales, Service & Parts

Our monthly Quilt-In will be held at
- Cecl & Peggy  <CINAIES

Cavender Buick on IH-10 on
July 15 from 9:00 a.m. to 12.
Jean Powell and Carla Schlader

invite you to come for a fun time for
quilting and visiting! For more informa- {formerty tocated in Joske's)

tion on Quilt-In, contact 2107 Vanee Jackson 732-6309
Jean at 684-6425 or San Antoria, Texas 78213 Oiffice & Fax

Carla 684-1160.
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Greater San Antonio Quilt Guild Judged show
Deep in the Heart October 3, 4, & 5th, 2003

Entry Application

Please print in ink. Copy for multiple entries is acceptable. ENTRIES DUE: Ausust 9, 2003
LIMIT 5 Entries, one entry per chosen category ** LIMIT 3 Judged Entries**.

Please complete this entry form and return it to: Diane Leclair, 9319 Laurel Grove, San Antonio, TX. 78250

Entry fee: Members: 3 6.00 for 1¥ entry, $5.00 additional entry
Non members: $7.00 14 entry, $6.00 additional entry
For Securtty reasons, a photograph of the guilt must accompany this entry form,

GSAQG member Yes: __ No: __ Amount enclosed: $ Judged Yes: o
Name: Last First Phone (__ )
Email:

Address: Apt/ box
City: State: Zip:

Quilt Name:

[s the quilt for sale? Yes_ No____ Amount: $

Pattern/Design source: ChivinalYes ™ - Na

Kit or Block of the Month? Yes_  No_ {must include}

Quilted by: {must Include)

Professionally quilted by: {must Include)

Width: Length: Year completed: Main Color:

The Quilt’s Story (Required for the Theme category). This information will also be the information you wish to have
published in the program. Please include the names of the quilt artist involved in making the quilt. Groups may reference
a Bee’s name. (Limit to 25 words or less)

CATEGORIES:
1. __ Bed/Appliqué/Hand quilted 11. __ Wall/Appliqué/Hand Quilted
2. __ Bed/Pieced/Hand quilted 12. ___ Wall/Pieced/Hand Quilted
3. __ Bed/Machine/Individually quilted 13. __ Wall/Machine/Individually quilted
4. __ Bed/Mixed technique 14. ___ Wall/Mixed technique
5.7 Bed/Greup 15. ___ Wall/Group
6. ___Two Person (nonprofessional) 16. ___ Professionally quilted
T v Farsbquilt 17. _ Kit/ Miscellaneous
8. __ Miniatures 18. _ Wearable Art
9. __ Crib/Juvenile 19.  Kids/Juniors
10. _ Theme 20. ___ Challenge

Any questions regarding categories, show rules or shipping instructions may be directed to Diane
Leclair, (210) 680-3020 or by email. dequilts@sbcglobal.net

R S R - =
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" Deep in the Heart” October 3, 4 & 5th, 20073
2003 Judged Show Rules:

1. General Information: Entry forms and fees will be accepted at guild meeting or by mail to: Diane Leclair,
9319 Laurel Grove, San Antonio, TX. 78250. Any question may be directed to Diane Leclair @ (210) 680-3020
or by email: dequilts@sbcglobal.net

2. Entry Deadline: August 9, 2003
3. To ensure safety, a photograph of the entry must accompany the entry form. (Work in progress photos are
accepted.) The entrant is responsible to insure their entry. Every effort will be made to assure your entry’s

safety. Neither the Chairpersons, GSAQG, Inc., nor Live Oak Civic Center management can be held liable for
loss or damage to your entry.

4. Delivery point Live Oak Civic Center: Tuesday, September 30, Srom & 7:30am -11:00 am. It is the respon-
sibility of the entrant to ensure their entry arrives by the specified time.

5. All entries must be displayed for the entire show. No quilts will be removed prior to 6:00pm, October 5",
2003.

0.Quilt must be labeled in the bottom right hand corner of the back of the quilt, and must include the name of
the quilt and the maker(s). All garments must be labeled.

7. Bed quilt entries must have a 4 sleeve stitched securely to the quilt. Place the bottom edge of the sleeve no
more than 90 “from the bottom of the quilt. If the quilt is shorter than 90", place the sleeve at the top of the

quilt. (Quilt will not be displayed without a sleeve)

8. Wall hangings will require a 2 sleeve across the top of the quilt. (Quilt will not be displayed without a
sleeve)

9. No rigid frames, mounting devices or special lighting may accompany the quilt.

10. A maximum of 5 entries will be accepted per person, three of these may be designated for judging.
11. Judged entries are not limited to guild members.

12. Items previously judged in a GSAQG show will not be accepted for judging.

13. The judged show committee reserves the right to re-categorize the entries, and reserves the right to limit the
display of distasteful items.

14. At the judges’ discretion, first, second, third and honorable mention awards will be given in the various
categories. All awards may not be given in each category, dependant on the quality of the entries. Best of Show,
Viewers Choice, Judges Recognition and Founder’s Award will also be awarded.

1@ & S % O 3k
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Greater San Antonio

GUILD PIN COMPETITION

Earlier this year we asked for
members of the guild to submit
proposed designs for a new guild
identification pin. At our June
meeting members attendance had
the opportunity to view and vote
one of the four designs show
below. If you were not able to
vote at the meeting please do so
now, either by sending an email to
jlarry@satx.rr.com or by indi-
cating your choice and mailing the
our vote to me at 3402 Clearfield,
San Antonio, 78230.

Larry Beauchamp

Gifted Q uilter

M Q uiltw sker's Hoven'
1917 Duttan Dr., Se D SanMareg TX 78668  (512) 7643467
www. gfitadquillter.com

ir

1400+ bolts of fabric, patterns books notions dasses,
BOM programs, gift certificates & more

Faf Tuesdays -Buy 5 fal quarters, gef 1 FREE!
So fong Saturdays - Buy whal isieft on a boit & it's 15% OFF!
Seledad fabrics patterns & books- ALWAYES 50% QOFF!
Good sefedion of wool, Sandastfe Bark Clath & Cheantiie

_pout®  MON-Fri 10 - 530
g of Sat 10 - 5
Did we mertion how easy we are tofind? Just ke | 35 to San Marces, Exd Wonder Workd Drive then head west on Wonder

World Dfi'._:a, Cnee you pass the railread bracks, watch &r Frost Bank on your right, Immediately after the bank, take a right on
Dution Dirive. We are in The Oaks shopping certer behind the bank.
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DEEP IN THE HEART — MY MOTHER'S QUILT
For many of us quilting was embedded deep in
our heart by a quilting mother, grandmother or
other family member. At our 2003 show we
would like to recognize these inspirational
women with a special exhibit called,

"My Mother’s Quilt.”

For this exhibit we are asking members for quilts
made by their mothers, grandmothers or other
family members that provided special inspiration
for them. You can submit a quilt by providing a
photograph of the quilt, information on the
maker, and a short explanation as to why this quilt
is special to you.

We will select quilts from those submitted for our exhibit. We will
be able to display only a limited number of these quilts so all sub-
missions may not be chosen. Give your pictures and stories to
Larry Beauchamp no later than the August 2003 meeting!

MY MOTHER'S QUILT
My Name:
Quilt Maker’s Name: Relationship:
Quilt Name: Year made:

Why this quilt is important in my life;
Attach photo please.

Claire Westin showed us
this lovely quilt she made.

FASA -FIBCR ARTISTS 0F Al ANVTONVI

Guild members are invited to shop the
Fiber Artists’ Cobweb Sale on

July 14, 2003.

Wonderful treasures.

Alamo Christian Church,

6435 N. New New Braunfels.(Across
from Sunset Ridge Shopping Center and
2 blocks south of Seventh Heaven.).

9:30 to noon.
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KLRN Fund Drive - July 26, o years (until HGTV came
along), the only place to find programs on quilting was the local Public Broadcasting Station.
Today, KLRN continues the tradition by bringing us a variety of series that feed our addic-
sients passions. Georgia Bonesteel, Fons & FPorter, and others come into our homes because
PBS is there — and now they're asking for our help during their July fund drive.

From noon to 2:00pm on Saturday, July 26*", KLRN will be airing a view of the
Pacific Northwest Quilt Show. They'll be offering copies of the video and tickets to the
GSAQG Quilt Show in return for membership pledges. What they need from us are (1) Quilts
to display (and talk about) during pledge breaks, and (2) Volunteers to man the phones.
Here’s how you can help:

* To loan a quilt for viewing during the show, please bring it with you to the July guild meeting.

Complete the form below and pin it to the back of the quilt. This will ensure we get it back to you

promptly and that we also have something intelligent to talk about during the break. ©
* To volunteer for the phone bank, call Holly Nelson (©98-7108) or Candace Tull (695-2068)

and we'll put you on the list.
It should be a lot of fun, so join us! (For questions, call Candace or Holly.)

Name of Quilt:

Size: Pattern (if any): Who made it?

Why was it made?

Any details about it you think are interesting:

Your Name

e e s 6 5 o soRRA Sl M ol

** Quilts will be returned to you at the August guild meeting unless you coordinate other
arrangements with Candace or Holly.

Books and Quilts

The Storybook and Quilts To Go project has completed

another successful school year.
The books and quilts are home, resting for the summer but will be back in the
school in September. They were used 74 times and were viewed by six
thousand seven hundred ninety seven (6797) people. Yesyou read that
correctly, over six thousand people saw the quilts between January and May of
2003. What do you think of that? The project has a few requests. We have a
wish list that consist of the following:
Books needing quilts - The Seasons Sewn A Quilt for Baby

Patchwork Tales Confetti Eggs

Book needed - _Quilts From the Quiltmaker’s Gift

If you are interested in making a small quilt to go with one of our books,
please contact
Ruth Felty 688-2288.
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2003 Quilt Show Volunteer Sign-Up

Our success depends on our faithful members volunteering
their time and skills to the management of our show.

Indicate which of the following categories & shifts you can work.
Numbers in parentheses indicate the number of people needed per shift.

Put an X in the hours you can work. Be sure to print your name below.
Friday, Oct 3 Saturday. Oct 4 Sunday, Oct.5
166127 12-0- T4 46 10512 12:0i1254 1426 B2 924151415

Admissions/Entrance (4)
Boutique (3)
Quilt-In (5)
White gloves (10)
Floaters (2)

Guild Sales (2)
Membership Booth (2)
Door Security (3)
Silent Auction (2) 12-2 only, each day

Indicate below if you can work these non-show times: 1
&

Check-In (10) Tuesday, Sept. 30 7-9am____ 9-11am_____
Hanging (12) Tues. Sept. 30 10-12 12-2 2-4 4-6
Judge Scribes (6) Wed. Oct. 1 8:30-12 1-6
Thurs. Oct. 2 8:30-12 1-6
Take Down (8) Sun. Oct5 430-6___ .
Check out (10) Sun., Oct.5 G- 7TEE "LH.
Your NAME - E-MAIL
Phone(s)

Free admission to show on day of your shift. , ; _ :
Plan to arrive early for your shift(s) so the person you're replacing can train you and leave on time.

Turn in this form at the June, July, August or September guild meetings.

Or mail to
Janet Miller 16942 Hidden Oak Woods San Antonio, TX 78248
Barbara Harris
’ . &_'h__;‘ == Fabric ‘N Friepds
Grandby's Quilts ' o bl i,
o tmbville e
WWw.quilts.cc HoaU-US I oug AL
Srpe ' r-.-L-:’.:-.u. LR T :-—.':-_,:-u
2519 E. Bitters Rd. 161 So.Seguin St. U ot Sukede
San Antonio, TX New Braunfels, TX
(210) 490-7813 (830) 620-7813




14

000 000000000 00O OCVNOGOOGNOIOOGNOSGOSOOIOS

* ALAMO STITCHIN POST

Opening in July

Husgvarna Viking Sewing Machines ,
Selection of Singer Featherweights
Lots of Clubs and Classes
Register for a Free Sewing Machine
Repair Machines- Sharpen Scissors
Come by and visit
Loveta and Jay Fowler
Monday - Saturday 9:30 - 6:00
210-656-8700 1-800-656-6700

5315 Walzem, San Antonio
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ADVERTISING
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AUCTION 2003
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* Eleanor Green made this cute quilt from “Block Party” hearts.

COMMITTEES
Barbara Wofford 525-8410 QUILT-IN Jean Powell 684-6425
Sherry Allred 656-0237 Carla Schladoer 684-1160
Terri Ryan 523-5253 RETREAT-JULY 2003
Elaine Staller 822-8338 Amy Cottrell 830-981-8832
Debbie Pavelka 622-0948 RETREAT-JANUARY 2004
Nancy Klaerner 655-6184 Kris Thomson 822-9240
Betty Tope 696-4138 SECRETSISTERS
Ida Blankenship 690-0828 Charlotte Keener 490-2312
Lucille Shean 696-1879 Melissa Allo 681-5722
Barbara Wofford 525-8410 STORYBOOK QUILTS
Lucille Shean 696-1879 Ruth Felty 688-2288
Mary Ruth Flores 694-6059 Barbara Gilstad 493-2404
Carol Rouse 699-9363 STYLE SHOW 2004 Janet Miller 492-7684
Gloria Hammond 590-6406 SUNSHINE & SHADOWS
Liz Hooge 342-5976 Valerie Arcement 349-4456
Ida Blankenship 690-0828 VIDEOS Helen Johnson 522-9439
Sylvia Budraitis 654-8640 WEBMISTRESS Diane Leclair 680-3020
Rosa Lee Clary 824-2707 WEARABLE ARTS
Carol Bryant 479-8611 WELCOMING Doris Patterson 656-0334
Loveta Fowler 945-8230 Carrie Lyons 497-3832
Carol Rouse 699-9363 Ellie Williams 492-3164
Larry Beauchamp 561-0719 YOUTH ALTERNATIVES
Jean Powell 684-6425
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"Summer Sailboat”
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6 72 “block Paper-piecing

Main boat piece 6 Bright Color print
Sails - white

Center Mast piece 3 - Different Bright color
SkyBackground 1, 5 -Light blue

Water 7,8 bright/deep blue

Please use all cotton, pre-washed fabrics.

Pin your name on a paper tag for each block
turned in at the Auguust meeting.

Make lots. Increase your chances to win. Have fun!
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July Schedule

July 7 - BOARD MEETING- 7pm
16942 Hidden Oak Woods
Janet Miller, 492-7684

July 12 - GUILD MEETING
10:00am Trinity United Methodist
Church, 6800 Wurzbach

July 22 - Quilt-In 9am-12
Cavender Buick Room IH-10 West
Contact Jean Powell

July 22 - RR Vest Bee

Wearable Art group - 6:30pm
Creative Sewing Center

Contact Ida Blankenship
QPC-AM July 24

10am-4 5614 Brandemere Dr.
(Susan Johnson’s) 654-6560
Loveta Fowler 945-8230
QPC-PM July 17

Carol Rouse 699-9363
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Please deliver by July 2

Board of Directors

President Larry Beauchamp, 561-0719
President Pro-Tem
Janet Miller, 492-7684
1st Vice President for Special Events
Mary Ruth Flores, 694-6059
2nd Vice President for Newsletter
Ida Tyson Blankenship, 690-0828
3rd Vice President for Programs
Holly Nelson, 698-7108
4th Vice President for Services
Jo Chittenden, 491-0248
5th Vice President for Comm. Outreach
Lari Jensen, 674-2740
Secretary Sharan McCall, 657-7888
Treasurer Karen Nanos, 695-8561
Parliamentarian Candace Tull 695-2068

Bold offices expire December 2003



